Dear _____,

Imagine yourself on medical school graduation day after working diligently through 4 years of college followed by 4 grueling years of medical school, amassing great debt along the way. You receive your MD degree and are ready to embark on an exciting and fulfilling career taking care of people only to find out that you did not match into a residency position because there is currently a major residency shortage (see Figure 1).  Without residency training, you will never practice medicine because residency training is the final requirement for licensure.  While additional residencies are opening, it takes an average of 3 years to become accredited.  In that time, your debts will come due and your eligibility for residency will expire. All that you have worked for will be lost.  How can this bureaucratic nightmare be happening, when there is an impending shortage of doctors. Florida alone is expected to be short 7,000 doctors by 2025.  We have >10,000 fully educated doctors ready to finish the last steps of their training and enter the workforce and they in essence are being told, “Got nothing for ya”!  
Last year there were over 8,600 doctors nationally who did not match into a residency.  This year there were 8,640 unmatched doctors added to the list on National Resident Match Day.  Without a residency these doctors remain unlicensed, and unable to work as a doctor or in virtually any medical capacity for which they are fully qualified.  To me the answer is a simple one, grant  emergency Physician Assistant's licenses so the doctors can work while waiting another year to re-apply for residency.  Another solution would be to create emergency temporary physician licensing.  I estimate this dilemma could be affecting about 600 Florida doctor graduates per year.  It turns out that with the increased enrollment of medical schools, there are not enough residency positions to accommodate all of the new graduates, so this backlog is going to take awhile.   At least 3 states have provided a temporary solution, Missouri to name one.     
   Please call me if you wish to discuss this matter further. Hopefully, the following paper trail will provide you with some of the information you will need to address this alarming situation.

Sincerely, 

